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Ned Jones 
12206 Dalton Lane 
Glen Allen, VA 23059 
 
Re: FOIA Request 
 
Dear Mr. Ned Jones, 
  
Thank you for your request. On September 22, 2020, the Center for Tech and Civic Life (CTCL) 
awarded the City of Fairfax a total amount of $14,175.00 to support the Fairfax General Registrar's 
work. The grant was used by the Office of Elections for planning and operationalizing safe and secure 
election administration for the November 3, 2020 General and Special Elections.  
  
As of February 26, 2021, the Office of Elections spent a total amount of $13,442.09 in CTCL fund on a 
ballot drop box, personal protective equipment (PPE), temporary staffing support, vote-by-
mail/absentee voting/election administration equipment and supplies, and non-partisan voter education 
materials. Attached is a copy of the accounting form detailing the amount of fund used for each 
specified category by CTCL, as you requested.   
  
For any questions regarding the Office of Elections' use of CTCL fund, please contact the City of 
Fairfax Office of Elections via phone: 703-385-7891 or e-mail: Registrar@fairfaxva.gov.   
  
For any questions regarding your FOIA request, please contact Melanie Crowder, City of Fairfax's 
Chief of Staff/FOIA Officer, via phone: 703-385-7850 or e-mail: foia@fairfaxva.gov. 
 
Regards,  
 
Brenda F. Cabrera 
Director of Elections 
General Registrar 
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